
  

June 24, 2020 
 

ILLINOIS HEALTH AND HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 
SUBJECT: State Fiscal Year 2021 Outpatient High Volume Hospital Determination 
 
The Department of Healthcare and Family Services (HFS) has issued a notice regarding the state 
fiscal year 2021 Outpatient High Volume Hospital determination.  The outpatient high volume 
adjustor will be effective July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021.  HFS used fee-for-service and 
encounter (MCO) claims data for outpatient services that were paid in state fiscal year 2019 
(July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019).  Click here to review the determination. 
 
HFS has posted updated rate sheets for hospitals affected by this determination to the 
Department’s website at this link: Hospital Rate Sheets Effective July 1, 2020.  All other 
hospital’s rates will remain unchanged. 
 
Please review your calculations in detail.  Appeals must be made in accordance with Section 
148.310(a) and (f) of the 89 Illinois Administrative Code.  All appeals must be made in writing 
no later than 30 DAYS FROM THE DATE OF THE HFS NOTICE.  APPEALS MUST BE SUBMITTED 
IN WRITING AND MUST BE RECEIVED OR POSTMARKED NO LATER THAN JULY 23, 2020. 
 
If you have questions, please contact IHA. 
 
 
 

https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/notices/Pages/prn200624a.aspx
https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/SiteCollectionDocuments/OPHVH_Determination070120.pdf
https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/MedicaidReimbursement/Pages/PartialHospitalRateSheetsEffective070119.aspx
http://www.team-iha.org/advocacy-policy/contact-us

